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Promoting and facilitating environmental sustainability in Swansea

www.swanseaenvironmentalforum.net
NOTES FROM 
Swansea Built Heritage Group Meeting
10.00am-12.00pm, Thursday 6th November 2014
At the Environment Centre, Pier Street, Swansea

Present
Ann Hayden (Dylan Thomas House), Jenny Deeble (Gower Society), John Steevens (Swansea Civic Society), Sandy Johns (Swansea Sustainable Community Initiative), Steve Smith (CCS Design and Conservation), Gary Gregor (Gower Society), Paulette Pelosi (Women’s Archive Wales), Rachel Willis (CCS Planning Policy), Chris Grigson (Clyne Valley Community Project), Kate Spiller (Swansea University), Philip McDonnell (SEF), Sue Hill (GGAT), Stuart (Swansea University), Gordon Gibson (Trilein), Irene Mann (Swansea Sustainable Community Initiative), Andrea Clenton (CCS Culture and Tourism)
1. Apologies

Ben Reynolds, Tom Lloyd, Philip James, Michael Norman, Edith Evans, Huw Bowen, Richard Keen, Kay Parry, Elfed Roberts
2. Notes of Previous Meeting
Action on point.4 – A task group did not meet to discuss/support Open House.
Action on point 5 – The Hafod Morfa site visit took place with about a dozen members of the Group. Many Group members attended the subsequent successful launch event.

Action on point 6 – Notice of the Ffynone Conservation Area consultation was circulated.

Action on point 7 – Meeting with councillors at Quaker Burial Group was not arranged.

Action on point 10 – The proposal to meet in March/April was greatly delayed.

3. Update from Local Authority
An update on Council-owned and privately-owed listed buildings had been circulated ahead of the meeting. Steve reported that updated information is available on the Council’s website. He pointed to good progress being made through partnership e.g. Copperworks and Roman Bridge. He then provided an further update on a number of buildings, sites and schemes.
Pilot House – this has been sold at auction and will be restored and used as a cycle manufacturing business.

Manselton School – soon to be sold, potentially residential use, RSLs considering purchase.

Ffynone Conservation Area – leafleted all houses/businesses in area and had 40 responses which are currently being assessed. A report is due to go to Council either in December or February and will result in planning guidance.
Roman Bridge (Chris provided update) – secured funding and had help from SSCI volunteers. Bridge is now secure – it was not as bad as feared – now need to decide what to do with bridge surface and work out access issues. Steve highlighted that this was a great example of partnership and the ward councillors were also very helpful, contributing from their environmental fund to match a Landfill Tax grant.
Scotts Pine Engine House – work is starting in next few weeks and should be completed in 5-6 weeks.

Ivy Tower – currently fenced off, it is estimated that £30,000 needs to be sought – looking at Cadw funding that is available for monuments (also considering this for Morris Castle).
Morfa Bridge – assessment completed and costs estimated, now funding needs to be sought.

Clearsteams Project – has received funding from NRW (Natural Resources Wales) to undertake a study on use of and access to the River Tawe. This may include considering the proposal to use the Copperworks Engine Shed as a multi-purpose river user centre.

Shop front guide – is being drafted but is not yet out for consultation.
Palace Theatre – being included in the new City Centre Framework area. A grant is being made available for essential repair work and to help put it in a ‘mothballed’ state.

4. Updates from Other Projects
Stuart gave an update on the Copperworks. The project is now in an interim position. 95% of the initial phase has been completed with a final interpretation point to be finished and some snagging issues to be sorted out. The University and Council are now working on the next phase, trying to pin down a funding package for submission for a major HLF grant. Smaller grant applications may also be submitted in the meantime. KWT are arranging a clear up day with GGAT supporting the surveying of archaeological features. An iitial meeting has taken place to explore the creation of a ‘friends of’ group. This might be a constituted group which could lever in funding, encourage wider ownership of the project, improve security of the site and help with maintenance.
ACTION: Stuart agreed to inform SBHG of the clear up day and the ‘friends of’ meeting.

Gordon suggested that the site needs to be opened up and expressed concern about the impact of the new Neath Road relief road. He proposed that a pontoon be positioned along the ‘missing gap’ on the west bank of the river to allow access along the whole stretch. He also informed the Group that Trilein had received funding from NRW to explore a proposal for a riverside park.

ACTION: It was agreed that Philip would try to arrange a meeting to bring together representatives of those involved in various projects and proposals for the River Tawe to avoid duplication and maximise collaboration.
Rachel updated the Group on progress with the LDP. The preferred strategy was agreed in August and the main sites for development were agreed. All sites should be agreed by December and a pre-deposit plan issued by the new year. The final plan is due to be deposited later in 2015.
Paulette updated on the Quaker Burial Ground. The Grand Hotel has put in for planning permission to establish a conference centre adjacent to the burial ground. They will keep on request access to the site. It was proposed that a site visit be arranged for the Group. What is wanted is easy access to the site for visiting and maintenance of the site either by Coastal Housing, who own the land, or volunteers. Gordon suggested that the site might be a good feature as part of a potential ‘highline’ walk proposal.
ACTION: Philip agreed to arrange a visit to the Quaker Burial Ground.

Paulette also told the Group about a chapel she had ‘discovered’ in Herbert Place, St.Helen’s Road. Her research suggests that it was established by the Countess of Huntingdon. The building is now being used by the asian youth organisation EYST.
ACTION: It was suggested that the Group might like to visit the ‘building together.

Gordon reported on the last Open House. It was the 11th year and included tours of the Copperworks and Penllergare Valley Woods, a historic women’s walk and a city centre heritage walk (which was repeated as part of a recent regeneration conference - these walk notes are available online). Trilein manages the project and hopes to build it up next year and would like to see more new buildings included. Steve reported that Cadw had now taken over the national Open Doors scheme which was managed by the Civic Trust.
Gordon also talked about the proposal to establish an urban foundry in a city centre property to house displays of buildings and architectural drawings.

ACTION: Gordon agreed to forward the link to the heritage walk notes.

Various people reported that Stout Hall has been leased to a couple delivering environmental education. Work is ongoing on maintenance of the property and some minor internal work. 

Steve updated on the RAFA Club – more time has been allowed for the owners to implement a scheme. The Council has received a request to renew a previous planning application.

Steve also updated on Hendrefoilan House– on the market with a potential purchaser.

Concern was expressed about water getting into the Singleton Park Lodge.

5. SBHG Action Plan / Way Ahead
There wasn’t sufficient time to explore this in the meeting so it was deferred.
ACTION: The action plan will be reviewed at the next SBHG meeting.
6. Site Visit Proposals
It was proposed earlier in the meeting that a visit to the Quaker Burial Ground be arranged, to include looking at the ‘Highline’ proposal that Gordon mentioned. It was also suggested that a visit to the ‘discovered’ chapel in Herbert Place be considered.
It was suggested that a webpage for the Group could be created on the SEF website. This could include the Group’s aims, action plan, and contacts to its members websites.

ACTION: Philip will explore the possibility of setting up a webpage on the SEF website.
7. AOB / DONM

It was agreed that the next meeting should take place around March 2015. In the meantime, a visit to the Quaker Burial Ground will be arranged.
